

Buckridge Community Meeting  
March 18 2023

**Attendance-** Luke Hohmann, Sayla Renker, Teresa Smith, Arnold Darling, Hanna Renker, Michelle, Zach Falkenstein, Robyn Jackson

Meeting called to order 7:30

**Treasurer Report**

Check was deposited today and the outstanding bills can be paid until March 28th 2023. All money that was paid out of pocket by directors will be reimbursed.

**Future Projects That We May Request A Grant For**

- Levelling the grounds and putting a fence in.

**This Year Event Planning and Meetings**

**Dinner And Dance**

- Move date to August 19th 2023, Doors Open 5pm, Dinner 6pm, Dance 8pm
- Corteroy- Luke will ask about band and get a quote.
- Pig Roast- Zach will ask Brent if he will roast and then if he agrees will ask Fox Dairy and get a quote.
- Sayla will delegate salads.
- Circle S will pay for tickets to be printed and sell them.
- Teresa will call active rental and get a quote for tables and chair.
- Aim for 150 guests
- Esdeilagh has tents- Luke will ask about if the reserve has tents and get a quote
- Hanna is in charge of late night snacks.
- We will allow camping
- Under 2 is free
- 3-12 years- \$15 per ticket
- Adult- \$30 per ticket
- Camping- Camping by donation
- Cake Auction- Silent auction, buy your own dessert, we will provide plates and knives.
- 50:50 Draw
- Hire a bartender- Luke will ask his cousin Tom about this and Hannah will ask at Dunkley what the legalities of that are as they host similar events. We may be able to take a serving it right course online. Sell tickets for drinks.
- We will use one of the rooms for the kitchen and one for the bar serving.
- Teresa will ask U Haul about 2 outhouses

- Maybe late snack baskets for silent auction later in the night.
- We will need one or two workbee and meetings in the coming months to prepare.

### **Workbee and Next Meeting**

- Date- May 27th 2023 9am
- Doors and swinging counters for kitchen
- Paint inside of rooms white and stain board and batten on the exterior. We have the stain but we will need approximately 8 gallons of paint. We could just paint one of the rooms if it is too expensive. We need really good primer for plywood. Teresa will call about paint, and I will see if Robyn can price out plastic sheeting for the backsplash at Windsor plywood. We will just do one room.
- A few weeks before workbee a few people will meet at the grounds to organize what supplies will be needed.

### **Future Workbee (Possibly June)**

- Levelling out ditch so that campers can park during the dance

### **Easter Event**

- Cancelled due to too much snow.

### **Mothers Day Event**

- Not sure if we will do this yet. Depends on volunteers.

### **Canada Day**

- Rosie has decorations
- Bean bag toss, Tug of war, Baseball Game

### **Poker Ride**

- Defer until next year because we are having the dance this year.

### **Halloween Event**

- We will do this year.

### **Rentals**

- Teresa will look into what insurance we would need.

- Arnold proposed that we paint pickle ball lines on the picnic shelter floor and then we could rent out the space for pickle ball. We would need to buy a net and paint for the floor. Pickle ball is popular in this area.
- In the future possibly put in horse shoe pit and fire pit.

Meeting adjourned 8:40pm